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CALIFORNIA STATE UNIVERSITY, LONG BEACH

UNIVERSITY RESOURCES COUNCIL (URC)

Meeting #6
November 15, 2011
BROTMAN HALL 302

1:00PM – 3:00PM
1.  The meeting was called to order at 1:12PM with the following persons present:   

Officers:  Praveen Soni, Chair, Carol Perruso-Brown, Vice Chair, Sharon Guthrie, Secretary

Members:  Tina Arora, Teri Bostic, Ali Chu, David Dowell, Nicki Genovese, Doug Harris, Marianne Hata, Ann Johnson, Ted Kadowaki, Pat Kearney, Tom Kelty, Michael Losquadro, Rosa Moreno-Alcaraz, Kaoru Oguri, Nancy Quam-Wickham, Paul Ratanasiripong, Maria Slaughter, Jalal Torabzadeh, Henry Wu, Rosario Yeung-Lindquist

Excused:  Lou Caron, DeeDee Green

2. The agenda for the meeting was approved unanimously.

3. The minutes of the November 1, 2011 meeting were approved.

4. Announcements

· Budget update:  Ted Kadowaki

· State tax receipts are less than anticipated and are down by more than $1 billion triggering a  $100 million cut to the CSU.  May be a one-time occurrence.

· Enrollment update:  David Dowell  -- no changes

5. Reports

a. Positions and salary data on faculty, staff, and MPPs from 2006 until 2011 – Scott Apel, AVP for Human Resources; Time certain 1:15pm
i. Mr. Apel provided a handout with data for Oct. 2005 – Oct. 2011 at about the same time each fall. Data change on a daily basis because individuals are hired and disconnect from the University on a regular basis, especially for MPP and staff positions. The handout included gender, race/ethnicity for each division on campus.

ii. MPPs are a small in number with no job protections; hence, they come and go unlike tenured faculty and other unionized positions

iii. Expects hiring to stop due to the $100 million cut the CSU is facing.

iv. Is requested to provide data for URC members separately for  lecturers and tenured/tenure-track faculty.

b. 2010-11 Student Services Budget, and 2011-12 Proposed Student Services Budget, changes and challenges – Vice President Doug Robinson, Jeff Klaus, MaryAnn Takemoto; Time Certain – 2 pm
i. Presented the “In Touch” brochure and handout showing the Division budget reductions for 2011-12

1. This budget was compared to the 2008-09 year.

2. The net budget cut for 2011-12 is approximately $251,000.

3. The backfill with one-time restoration funds was approximately $365,000.

4. The one-time restoration funds remaining for 2012-13 is approximately $400,000.

5. Services to students have been negatively impacted by budget cuts, similar to all other divisions.

6. The Student Excellence Fund, which is separate from the budget, will allow CSULB to continue with, for example, the highly valued degree initiative, and provide additional psychologists for Counseling and Psychological Services.

c. URC subcommittee on Academic Affairs budget – Report 

i. Awaiting the Governor’s budget in January.  Will work to understand the AA budget in the interim.
6. Unfinished business 
a. Examine the change in MPP positions and salaries in relation to changes in faculty and staff positions and salaries in the last six years – Discussion and possible resolution
i. Task force to examine the data (Mike Losquadro, Pat Kearney, Carol Perruso-Brown, Paul Ratanasiripong), plus class size, and tenure-track/part time faculty distinction

1. Will present a report to URC members in Spring, 2012
7. New Business:  None
8. Open discussion:  Topics and Issues for the URC in 2011-12
a. The URC charge will be presented at the next meeting. 

b. The lottery fund process was discussed. It was decided that we obtain some data for the past five years regarding the amount and categories where the lottery funds were allocated.  AVP Marianne Hata was requested to provide this information.

c. The URC members felt that the Council needs to understand technological resources of the University in both the IT and AT areas.  Chair Soni will coordinate a report.

9. The meeting was adjourned at 2:55pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Sharon R. Guthrie
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